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Minutes of the December 16, 2017 Arizona Chapter of MOAA General Meeting 

McCormick Ranch Golf Club, Scottsdale Arizona. 

The December 16, 2017 meeting and luncheon of the general membership of the 

Arizona Chapter of MOAA was held on Saturday, December 16, 2017 at McCormick 

Golf Club, Scottsdale Arizona.   

President Lee Lange opened the meeting at 11:45 AM with the Pledge of Allegiance 

Following by an invocation by the Chaplin Daniel Butler. 

Members present:  All new members and guests were introduced.  

 
 
President’s Announcements: 

1. The first scholarship fundraising event will occur January 11, 2018. It will be held 
at the restaurant Portillos of Scottsdale. During that day everyone who eats there 
with a flyer from the Chapter will have 20% of their bill paid to the Chapter 
Scholarship fund. 

2. Rob Welch is ordering shirts with the MOAA logo on the shirt. The cost is $35 
and there are multiple colors. He is accepting orders.  

3. Ron Green is continuing to collect food/supplies for MANA House. He has 
someone pick up food at Safeway as early as  5:00am each morning to take to 
the Veterans facility 

 
 
Treasurer’s report: The treasurer gave his report. The Scholarship Fund is currently at 

$25,954.00. General Fund is at $5,987.00 plus $200 in petty cash. There were 77 

people in attendance.  

Lunch was served at 11:58 am 

Installation of Officers for 2018 – After lunch the following officers and Board of 

Directors Members were installed by Past-President Gary Fredricks. Secretary Paul 

Schnur read the names. They will assume their new positions January 1, 2018. 

President – Ron Bright    Director – Jack Farley 

Vice President – Mike Rogers   Director – Bob Hinton 

2nd Vice President – Dave Price   Director – Bruce Kosaveach 

Secretary – David Boyd    Director – Jon Shawl 

Treasurer – Charlie Bitner   Director – Pete Veitenhans 
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Following the installation of officers, a revised Chinese Auction was held. Each couple 

brought a wrapped give of $20 to $25 value. Each couple was given a raffle ticket. 

When their number was read they could choose a gift from the gift table or “steal” from 

another member. All enjoyed the event.  

Meeting adjourned at 1:58 pm. Next meeting will January 20, 2018.  

Respectfully submitted: Paul Schnur, Secretary 
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